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United States — Guidance on federal conformity assessment activities 

The European Union questioned why proposed revisions to US guidance on conformity 
assessment for government agencies removed illustrative references to international 
conformity assessment standards, such as those of ISO and IEC. The EU was also concerned that 
the guidance did not sufficiently encourage mutual recognition of conformity assessment results 
at state level. 

In response, the United States said this was neither a technical regulation nor a conformity 
assessment procedure and was therefore inappropriately listed as a specific trade concern in 
the TBT Committee. The US said it would address substantive comments in the final guidance, 
and that this would be notified to the WTO. 

  


